

INGLÉS

PARTE 1

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 1 A 5 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

Lea las descripciones de la columna de la izquierda (1 - 5). ¿Cuál palabra de la columna de la derecha (A - G) concuerda con cada descripción?

La opción H se usa para el ejemplo. Sobran dos palabras más.

En las preguntas 1 - 5, marque la letra correcta A - G en su hoja de respuestas.

Places

EJEMPLO:

0. This is a place to go shopping for vegetables, meat, among other things

Respuesta 0. (A) (B) (C) (D) (E) (F) (G) (H)

1. This is a place to see movies.

A. Basement

E. Cinema

2. People get on this to go to different floors.

B. Bathroom

F. Elevator

3. This is a fun park where children jump and run.

C. Bookstore

G. Playground

4. This is a shop to find things to read.

D. Café

H. Supermarket

5. People buy a cup of coffee here.

PARTE 2

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 6 A 12 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

¿Dónde puede ver estos avisos?

En las preguntas 6 - 12, marque A, B o C en su hoja de respuestas.

EJEMPLO:

0.

Clever cats:
The best food for your pet

A. in a super market
B. in a elevator
C. in a hotel

Respuesta 0. (A) (B) (C)

6.

Put teddy bears,
dolls and board
games in here.

A. in a sand box
B. in a toy box
C. in a story box

10.

Bus 20A to Apple
Street 5:00 am to
6:00 pm.

A. at a library.
B. at a cafeteria.
C. at a station.

7.

Sing with us!
"Tom and the Bird"
show. Come after
math class.

A. in a zoo.
B. in a school.
C. in a cinema.

11.

Pet inside the room
Please do not clean.

A. in a hospital.
B. in a hotel.
C. in a park.

8.

With milk, eggs and
chocolate.

A. on a cake box.
B. on a juice box.
C. on a pasta box.

12.

Miss Robinson
School director.

A. on an armchair
B. on a game board
C. on an office door

9.

Small pets can
play here

A. in a children's
playground
B. in a swimming pool
C. in a dog park

PARTE 3

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 13 A 17 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

Complete las cinco conversaciones.

En las preguntas 13 - 17, marque A, B o C en su hoja de respuestas.

EJEMPLO:



Lina, how are things in your job



A. Not bad.

B. Too long.

C. Nothing else.

Respuesta 0. (A) (B) (C)

13. I'm going to enter the geography competition, starting next October 24th.
- A. Excellent prize!
B. How long is it?
C. Winners were amazing.
14. Would you like to watch TV with me?
- A. Cool!
B. Let's answer.
C. How old is it?
15. Did you forget the appointment?
- A. Maybe next time.
B. I guess I did.
C. It finished late.
16. You have tea at breakfast every morning!
- A. You're right.
B. Let's have lunch.
C. Fruit is Good.
17. How often do you dance?
- A. I need a break.
B. Not everyone practices.
C. Most weekends.

PARTE 4

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 18 A 25 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

Lea el texto y seleccione la palabra correcta para cada espacio.

En las preguntas 18 - 25, marque A, B o C en su hoja de respuestas.

Perfume

People here always (0) _____ perfume to help them smell good. (18) _____ centuries, people have added different things to perfumes, especially oils taken from plants and animals. In the factories (19) _____ they're mixed, the air is always filled with a special smell that everyone (20) _____. The first perfumes came from the earliest groups of people in history. (21) _____ 2005, it was discovered that the world's first perfumes were made in European countries, (22) _____ Cyprus and France. (23) _____ of those perfumes are still in perfect condition because they were carefully preserved in bottles during years. (24) _____ you want your perfume to have a strong smell, body temperature is important. Just put some on the warm parts of your body. (25) _____ home without wearing your favorite perfume is something you shouldn't do.

Ejemplo:

0. A. use B. uses C. using

Respuesta 0. (A) (B) (C)

18. A. Since B. Across C. For
19. A. which B. who C. where
20. A. loving B. loves C. love
21. A. On B. In C. At
22. A. like B. through C. along
23. A. Both B. Any C. Most
24. A. So B. If C. While
25. A. Left B. Leaves C. Leaving

PARTE 5

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 26 A 31 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

Lea el texto y responda las preguntas.

En las preguntas 26 - 31, marque A, B o C en su hoja de respuestas.

Istanbul

Istanbul is a beautiful city in Turkey. It's called "The City on the Seven Hills", but it actually has fifty hills, and thirty-two of the two hundred and twenty-nine rivers in Turkey. It is the largest city in the country and the 15th largest in the world, as it's the home of 15 million people. However, it's not the capital of Turkey - Ankara is. And it doesn't have the most famous views, that's Cappadocia, the place most visited by tourists who love taking pictures.

In old times, the city was known first as Constantinople and then as Nova Roma, when it became the capital of the Roman Empire, but before it was called Byzantium and it only became Istanbul in 1930. The weather in Istanbul is very pleasant. Summer is at its warmest from June to September, with the highest temperature in August, while the coldest month of the year is February, with a usual temperature of 4 to 9 degrees and it usually snows for a total of a week every winter.

Istanbul has many famous places. One of them is the oldest market in the world. It's called the Grand Bazaar and has 4,000 stores of Turkish food and gifts, as well as traditional carpets, chairs and drawers. You can find every kind of Turkish things at the Grand Bazaar. Other places you can visit in Istanbul include huge churches, interesting museums and amazing castles.

EJEMPLO:

0. How many hills are there in Istanbul?

- A. fifty
B. seven
C. thirty-two

Respuesta 0. (A) (B) (C)

26. Istanbul is quite

- A. rich.
B. advance.
C. ancient.

27. Tourist believe the most amazing area of Turkey to take picture is

- A. Ankara
B. Istanbul
C. Cappadocia

28. In its origins, the name given to the city was

- A. Nova roma.
B. Byzantium.
C. Constantinople.

29. At the grand Bazaar, visitors could buy

- A. foreing snacks.
B. local furniture.
C. international presents.

30. What could be a good title for the article?

- A. Best Plans in Capadocia
B. Reasons to Visit The Grand Bazaar
C. Istanbul's History and Life

31. What is the warmest month in Istanbul?

- A. August
B. June
C. September

PARTE 6

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 32 A 35 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

Lea el texto y responda las preguntas.

En las preguntas 32 - 35, marque A, B, C o D en su hoja de respuestas.

JANET'S EXPERIENCE

When the opportunity to work in Japan for 3 months took place, I decided to register. I did not realize the impact it would have on my life and me. The people who knew me well all thought that I would not last the three months away from home and in a very different culture. How wrong they were!

On arriving in Tokyo, I immediately liked the new environment. I surprised myself with how much I enjoyed my new way of life.

Three colleagues from the UK joined me. We lived in the same house in an area of Tokyo called Komagome. We did not speak the Japanese language and this led to many interesting times in restaurants, on train journeys and generally getting around Japan. Our first glance of a menu found it impossible to read so we just pointed to a few things and sat in hope. Our food arrived... and kept on arriving. Unknown to us, we had ordered enough to feed 20 people; there were only 4 of us!

One morning I decided to go for a run before work. I took a different way from my known route to extend the run and after 2 hours of running and trying to find my way home, I had to stop a taxi to help me get home. I told the driver I wanted to go to Komagome Station, knowing I could direct him to the house from there. I then had to try to explain that I had no money with me and had to go into the house first to get some money to pay the taxi driver!

SIMULACRO 2

32. What is the writer trying to do in this article?
- Encouraging tourists to visit Japan.
 - Inviting colleagues to learn Japanese.
 - Describing her job in Japan.
 - Sharing her curious experiences in Japan.
33. What can the reader find in this article?
- Facts about Japanese culture.
 - Ways to take a taxi in Tokyo.
 - An amusing story about a foreigner.
 - How to order food in restaurants.
34. One of the ideas presented in the text is that
- it is difficult to share a house with colleagues.
 - she quickly felt comfortable with the culture.
 - Japanese taxi drivers can speak English.
 - she got to work on foot because she likes running.
35. The most suitable note for the writer's employers would be:

A. I am very grateful for the amazing experience you gave me. I will tell people all about Japanese culture!

B. Thank you very much! I would appreciate living in a more comfortable house next time.

C. It was a pleasure to work for your company. Next time, I suggest providing a map for foreign employees.

D. I am really happy because it is time to leave Japan. I hope you are satisfied with my work.

PARTE 7

RESPONDA LAS PREGUNTAS 36 A 45 DE ACUERDO CON EL EJEMPLO

Lea el texto y seleccione la palabra correcta para cada espacio.
En las preguntas 36 - 45, marque A, B, C o D en su hoja de respuestas.

THE UNKNOWN WOMAN

There is a mystery in US history which is worth (36) _____ in 1963, while the police were checking the film of the crime of John F. Kennedy that (36) _____ in Texas, a woman with a scarf around her face was noticed.

In (37) _____. She appears in plenty of photos of the scene and seems to carry a camera. (38) _____ the shots that killed Kennedy, she kept recording while most people were (39) _____. Later, the FBI publicly (40) _____ the film from the woman, but she never gave it to them.

At (41) _____, in 1970, the police received a (42) _____ call; a woman named Beverly Oliver (43) _____ that she was the "Scarf Woman" but her description had many gaps, and she didn't (44) _____ further details. Nowadays, this story remains a mystery, and (45) _____ the "Scarf Woman" was Beverly Oliver or not, her purposes are still unknown.

Ejemplo:

0. A. mention B. naming C. communicating D. announcing

Respuesta

0. A B C D

36. A. took off B. took part C. took away D. took place
37. A. fact B. order C. time D. case
38. A. Within B. Despite C. Beneath D. Towards
39. A. retiring B. touring C. escaping D. transferring
40. A. achieved B. argued C. requested D. warned
41. A. all B. last C. first D. least
42. A. unlucky B. unfamiliar C. uncertain D. unexpected
43. A. defended B. insisted C. demanded D. required
44. A. suppose B. reply C. provide D. arrange
45. A. whenever B. wherever C. whether D. whilst

